1 March 2007
TO:
FELLOWS AND CORPORATE MEMBERS IN THE ASIAN PACIFIC BRANCH (including Retired Members)


ALL OTHER MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES (for information purposes)

Dear Member
CHARTERED INSTITUTE OF HOUSING COUNCIL ELECTION - 2007/2008
I am writing to invite you to take part in the election to appoint the next Asian Pacific Branch Representative to the Council of the Chartered Institute of Housing.  
Corporate Members and Fellows of the Asian Pacific Branch are invited to nominate a representative to sit on Council to replace Mr Joseph Lee. Mr Lee has served the Council  for a continuous period of six years and, in accordance with the provisions of the Institute’s Charter and Byelaws, is now required to retire from the post. Mr Lee will retire following the Institute’s Annual General Meeting in June 2007.
Only Corporate Members and Fellows can sit on Council, and the new post holder will be expected to serve for a three year term of office.
The post holder must be in employment and working for a housing management or housing related organisation. Preferably, the post holder will also have some knowledge, understanding or association with the work of the Asian Pacific Branch Executive Committee.
DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES
Members of Council are the Institute’s Trustees and all members are thus required to act in the best interests of the organisation and to have consideration for its long term well-being. Being a Council member requires a commitment to prepare for and attend meetings of the Council and its Boards and, from time to time, representing the Institute at external events. This may include, for example, chairing and speaking at training events, conferences or branch meetings.  
There are four scheduled meetings of Council held in the United Kingdom each year. Council members are expected to try and attend them all. All expenses are paid but there is no salary; Council members are volunteers.
The Council can function effectively only if each member is contributing fully and possesses sufficient skill, experience and time to enable Council to conduct its business efficiently and effectively.

As a Branch Elected representative on Council, members are expected to represent the Institute’s Council on the Branch Executive Committee and to ensure that the Committee is fully apprised of decisions taken by Council. The member also represents the Branch Executive Committee on Council and is expected to raise issues and concerns with Council on behalf of the Committee. The member is also required to ensure that all activities organised and undertaken by the Branch Executive Committee are at all times consistent with the overall aims and objectives of the Institute. The member is also expected to support the Branch Chair with the planning and preparation of branch activities and to take an active role in the organisation of the Branch at a local level.
NOMINATIONS

Nomination forms for the post can be obtained from the Branch Secretariat at Units 2709 -2711 Shui On Centre, No 6 – 8 Harbour Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong.
The nomination form must be signed by the nominee accepting nomination and must be returned to me, as Honorary Branch Secretary, no later than Tuesday 13 March 2007. 
In the event that more than one valid nomination is received, an election will be held. 
The appointment will take effect from the next Annual General Meeting of the Chartered Institute of Housing which is scheduled to be held in Harrogate, United Kingdom on Tuesday 19 June 2007 at 5.30pm.

Full details of nomination procedures can be found on the CIH website, www.cih.org
If you have any questions about the arrangements or the procedures set out above, or would like more information about being a member of Council, please do not hesitate to contact me at telephone number 23568680 or email me at the following email address 

apb@cih.org.hk
Yours faithfully,
Chartered Institute of Housing

Asian Pacific Branch

Edmund Chung

Honorary Branch Secretary
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